
The original documents are located in Box 122, folder “Freedom of Information Act” of the 
Ron Nessen Papers at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library. 

 
Copyright Notice 

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of 
photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Ron Nessen donated to the United 
States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections.  
Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public 
domain.  The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to 
remain with them.   If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid 
copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.  



FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 

Q. The amendments to the Freedom of Information Act, which 
the Congress passed over your veto, will become effective 
on February 19th. What impact will they have and what 
steps is your Administration taking to implement compliance 
with them? 

A. I am determined that in my Administration both the people and 

the Congress will get the information required to evaluate the 

difficult issues which face this country. While broadly supporting 

the laudable goals of the amended Freedom of Information Act, I 

had major problems with several of its provisions -- problems 

which prompted my veto. In particular, the amended Freedom of 

Information Act will place the courts in the difficult position of 

reviewing the confidentiality of sensitive and complex foreign 

policy, military and intelligence information on which they have 

no particular expertise. Despite the severe administrative 

difficulties which will also be imposed on the Executive Branch 

by this legislation, this Administration intends to make every 

effort to comply with the Act. 
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